Charlotte Police Department
Memo
	To:	Mayor Armitage, City Council Members

	From:	Chief Brentar

	cc:	Erin LaPere, City Manager

	Date:	08-04-2021

	Re:	Records Management System


The Police Department is in immediate need of a new records management system (RMS) as our current one is not supported anymore. The current system that we use is a Windows based system which has been in place for more than 15 years and will no longer be supported by Windows moving forward. State law requires that we keep our records for a certain amount of time depending on what that record contains. Examples of this include misdemeanor offenses- 7 years, felony offenses-15 years, and some offenses, such as homicides, are to be kept for 100 years. Having a proper RMS system is an essential function of the police department. We must to be able to recall our records for FOIA requests, background checks, and for LEIN compliance. 
I have solicited quotes from three different vendors for a new records management system of which only two have submitted quotes. They are as follows:
Core Technologies- 1st year- $11,380, each additional year $6,100. The first year of this cost includes the initial installation and training. 
Clemis- $8018/yr.
I am recommending that we go with Core Technologies for a couple different reasons. First, while the initial cost for the first year is slightly higher, the reoccurring cost per year is lower. Secondly, their system is already sent up with the Prosecutor’s Office to transfer our reports to them through their system which saves time. Third, our administrative assistant currently has to send Michigan Crime Index Reports (MICR’s) to the state every month after typing our reports and then manually entering all of these reports. Core Technologies system will enter this report and send it to the state as soon as the report is done, thus saving time and making us more efficient. Lastly, Core Technologies is the company that the State of Michigan uses for LEIN access and they store all of the state’s information which is checked by them every 6 months. This means that when we have our tri-annual LEIN audits by the state, we will already be in complete compliance as Core Technologies will be backing up our records. 
I have conferred with our IT consultant/staff who agrees that Core Technologies is who we should go with as well and have asked them to answer questions that you may have on the technical side. I have also spoken with City Manager LaPere about this who advised that we do have enough money within the IT budget to pay for this purchase and agrees that we should move forward with it.
If you have any questions, please let me know. 
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